PARISH ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES SUMMARY MARCH 4, 2023

ATTENDEES: Marlene Steinour (Chair), Father Rozman, Deacon Auchey, Joyce Akujobi, Rose Baker, Tony Devlin, Bob Flaherty, Dave Maceiko, Sean Matthews, Terri Rosenstein, Michelle Serafin, Dave Sheranko, Ginny Stack, Mary Vukelich

NOT IN ATTENDANCE: Father Roth, Jason Glogau, Dave Schmidt

MINUTES: Sarah Heil

CALL TO ORDER AND GUIDED MEDITATION: Marlene Steinour called the meeting to order at 8:55 and invited the PAC to move to the Church for prayer led by Father Rozman, focusing on the meditations proposed by Father John Riccardo in the Acts 29 video, including: In our desire to focus on forming disciples for the Lord Jesus, what is our strategy and how is Satan trying to thwart God's plan? A third part of this prayer process will continue after other groups offer their input in similar prayer-group settings. After this period, the PAC members returned to Brindle Hall.

CHAIR UPDATE: Led by Marlene Steinour

- PAC Meeting minutes for 4 February 2023 approved.
- Process update on handling PAC agenda items
- PAC bulletin article is scheduled for 25 March 2023.
- PAC membership 2023: Michelle Serafin and Dave Sheranko have agreed to another three-year term.
- PAC will be selling chocolate eggs from Mother Cabrini's on the weekends of March 25-26 and April
 1-2 as well as greeting on those weekends
- Ministry Leadership Summit (MLS) on April 15 will follow Acts 29 meditation model. Attendance at the Ministry Leadership Summit will occur in lieu of the PAC April meeting.
- Ministry Goal review, led by Mary Vukelich, regarding ensuring easy access to ministry information.
 Where ministry information is currently available and potential problems were identified. Proposed changes included initiating a ministry card display kiosk and reorganizing information on the website.

CLERGY UPDATES: Father Rozman spoke regarding the Diocese of Harrisburg Reorganization Plan, the posting of the Youth and Evangelization Coordinator Job, the Eucharistic Revival Committee using the Acts 29 meditation exercise, the SJS faculty / SJP staff Collaboration Project, plans for contacting parents for meetings regarding the SJS Parish Affiliation Form, and the SJP 75th Anniversary that will occur in 2025.

PARISH OFFICE UPDATES: Dave Maceiko, Parish/Finance Manager discussed the new Little Flower Conference Room, financial status of the Parish and the School, the School Board Meeting scheduled for March 9, 2023, the Diocesan Annual Campaign, building repairs, lighted flagpole, and personnel developments.

Additional information was shared about Fr. Mike Depcik (a deaf priest) transferring to the Archdiocese of Baltimore and the success of the Men's Lenten Retreat.

The meeting ended 11:58 with closing prayer provided by Terri Rosenstein and led by Sean Matthews.

The next meeting is the Monthly Leadership Summit on Saturday, April 15 at 9 AM, the next regular meeting is Saturday, May 6, at 9 AM, with gathering prior.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sarah Heil

"Saint Joseph, foster father of Jesus, pray for us."